CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES
March 13, 2017
Work Session Minutes


The Caswell County Board of Education met in a work session on Monday, March 13, 2017, beginning at 10:45 a.m. in the Whitley Administration Building of Caswell County Schools.  Members present:  Chairman Gladys Garland, Vice Chairman Sylvia Johnson, Tracy Stanley, Donna Hudson, Mel Battle, Betty Sartin, and Ross Gwynn.  Others present include Superintendent Dr. Sandra Carter and Jerry Hatchett.  Connie Kimrey recorded the minutes.  
I. A. 
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 10:45 a.m.

Dr. Carter shared thoughts and ideas on renovation plans for the BYAnnex building.  A blueprint was shared with an aggressive timeline.  The goal is to have everyone under one roof and offer a more cohesive work environment.  Phase I and Phase II were reviewed and cost estimates were shared.  Funding sources used will be from capital funds.  Dr. Carter met with Consultant Kim McVey and Maintenance Director Jerry Hatchett when reviewing the costs and these projects.  

Board discussed at length the areas that were presented and expressed concern with Headstart.  Upon discussion, Dr. Carter felt there may be ample space at South Elementary and would need to meet with the principal and if space permits, she will contact the director of Headstart to provide the ample notice required.  It was stated that the playground area at South meets Pre-K playground requirements.  Several board members expressed they would hate to lose the income that we receive from Headstart.

The alternative program was reviewed and would need to be moved back on the campus at the high school.  This requires a lot of details to be worked out; however, Dr. Carter felt confident that this can be achieved and will meet with Ms. Gwynn pending the board’s decision.  Dr. Carter would like to offer more opportunities for the students who are assigned to the alternative program as well as transportation.  Board policies will need to be revised to reflect upcoming changes.  Dr. Carter will share plans of how this will work once everything is finalized.

Recess

Mel Battle moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to take a recess at 11:35 a.m. to have lunch at Stoney Creek Elementary School.  The motion carried unanimously.

Reconvene

Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Ross Gwynn to reconvene the work session meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.

Continued discussion took place regarding the renovations and move to the BY Annex building.  
The board was in agreement to move forward with plans as presented by Superintendent Dr. Sandra Carter.  Board members requested to be kept up to date on the outline for the alternative program as well as board policies and Headstart.

Phase I and Phase II were approved to move forward with the cost not to exceed $100,000.  

Dr. Carter will continue to keep the board updated on the overall progress.

Mel Battle moved, seconded by Tracy Stanley to approve the renovation project for Phase I and Phase II as presented and not to exceed $100,000.  If additional funding is needed, it will be brought back to the board for approval.  The motion carried unanimously.
Maintenance Director Jerry Hatchett will begin measurements as early as tomorrow and asbestos removal for Building 2 of the annex will be planned for the week of spring break.  Dr. Carter will also meet with Headstart, Ms. Gwynn and Lori Daniel.

Capital Outlay Requests

Dr. Carter reviewed a listing of capital outlay requests from each school.  These will need to be considered during budget planning.  Other concerns included a chiller at Oakwood Elementary.

Instructional Vision

Dr. Carter has met with Dr. Bartlett from PCC regarding the Innovative High School  As of now, we have no plans to commit; however a letter of intent is due by April 2017.  Dr. Carter would like to move forward with the letter of intent just to investigate what we would need.  This would offer college transfer degrees and other opportunities that align with our current programs.
The board was in agreement to move forward with the letter of intent.

Dr. Carter shared that CNAs will be held at Dillard this week and a summary will be shared at the end of the day.  Dr. Carter will not be there but has requested permission to have this recorded.  Dr. Carter will share results with the board.  The CNA is scheduled for the high school in April and for the elementary schools in the fall.
Other ideas Dr. Carter shared included an online program that will teach our strong teachers how to teach online and would open doors to electives.  There is a process to go through but would be very cost effective and would like to investigate the possibilities.

Other suggestions included district professional development and allow the best teaching practices across the district to be shared.  A stipend would be included for teachers attending.  Dr. Carter will continue to explore these ideas using instructional funds.
Dr. Carter reviewed the need for support services.  This would benefit our students who are caught with drugs the first time and offer them assistance and support to change their behavior.  Assistance is being sought through Danville Regional Foundation and Caswell Family Medical Center.  Counseling services paid for by the student would be offered and allow the change to be put back on the student and their family to ensure quality education as well as offer a huge shift in discipline.
Dr. Carter reviewed the need for a social worker within the school system.  This individual would keep up with the court papers, contacting families, students who are not in school and work with the school nurses.

Alternative Program was reviewed and the need for bus transportation.  Dr. Carter would like to have a new plan in place by the end of the school year.

Code of Conduct – Dr. Carter shared a draft copy of the code of conduct and felt this was needed for this school system.  Board members were allowed time to review a copy online and felt the current policies need to be aligned to match.  Dr. Carter will continue to work on this and plans to implement by the next school year.

CLOSED SESSION

Sylvia Johnson made a motion to go into closed session for the purpose of considering a personnel action that involves an officer or employee of this Board (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(6); and for the purpose of discussing information that is privileged, confidential or not a public record (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(1) and to confer with legal counsel.  Tracy Stanley seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

OPEN SESSION

Donna Hudson made a motion to return to open session.  Tracy Stanley seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
BYHS Renovations Update
Dr. Carter shared that the committee recently visited two other schools and provided a wish list of what the committee would like to see.  Lottery funding was discussed and the board was in agreement to contact an architect to discuss plans, ideas, and drawings.  The architect will create what they think is feasible.  Suggestions included a two-story design, bathroom facility area for all sports, relocate bus parking lot, safety at the complex, increase parking.
Suggestions included a wrestling practice area if plans are to move everyone into the annex building.  The wrestlers will need a place for the wrestling mat to stay out at all times.  This needs to be included in the request for renovations.

The county commissioners have $1.1 million to use at their discretion for schools.  Plans are to discuss these opportunities with them.  The school building and needs is the first priority, athletic facilities will be the second priority.

(Betty Sartin left the meeting at 3:30 p.m.)

Dr. Carter will bring back to the board the line item that will be used to pay for the architect noting it will most likely be from fund balance.

Joint Meeting with County Commissioners

HB13 Bill

Fire Fighter Program

Renovations / Reorganization

Other Topics for discussion

Additional items on the agenda were reviewed and most were already handled.

Communications

Tracy Stanley inquired on after-school tutoring and noted that this is not occurring at Stoney Creek Elementary.  Dr. Carter will meet with principals to discuss areas of need and ideas.

Dr. Carter questioned the board on summer hours for employees.  The board was in agreement for Dr. Carter to schedule summer hours as she saw fit with notice of summer hours shared in advance if the option to close on Friday’s is considered.  

Discussion took place regarding the April 24th regular board meeting and the calendar noting spring break.  Upon review, the April 24th board meeting will be cancelled.

X.  
ADJOURN
Ross Gwynn made a motion to adjourn the work session meeting at 4:26 p.m., Tracy Stanley seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Education will be held on March 27, 2017, at 6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.
_______________________________                               _____________________________

              Gladys Garland                                                                        Dr. Sandra Carter
                 Chairman                                                                                 Superintendent
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